Sheriff Hutton

Village News



Number 634 August 2022

Parish Council

The Parish Council met on the 8th July 2022. Councillors present at the meeting were Penny Bean (Chairman), Marcus Oxendale, Sally Wright, Martin Dodd and Dave Smith. Clerk – Louise Pink. 1 member of the public (part meeting only).

No new planning applications were received for consideration this month.

The following new planning decision was received this month:-

22/00504/HOUSE Spring Cottage, East End, Sheriff Hutton

Erection of a single storey rear extension following removal of the existing conservatory | Other Planning Matters.

APPROVED.

'What's On in Sheriff Hutton' Event

On Saturday 15th October between 1.00 - 4.00pm the Parish Council will be holding a 'What's On in Sheriff Hutton' event in the Village Hall. The Parish Council would love to hear from any local groups that would like to have a stall (free of charge).

Next Meeting

The date of the next Parish Council meeting will be Friday 12th August 2022 in Sheriff Hutton Village Hall. This meeting will begin at 7.30pm.

Louise Pink, the Parish Clerk, can be contacted regarding all Parish Council matters at sheriffhuttonparishcouncil@gmail.com or on (01904) 861131. 13 White Rose Avenue, New Earswick, York. YO32 4AG.

Super-Mobile Library

The next visit will be on Friday 12th August, 10am to 12 noon.

We are offering a select and collect service. To pre-order a selection of books call 01609 533878 or email supermobile@northyorks.gov.uk. Alternatively, a selection can be made for you from the vehicle on the day of visit. If you wish to request a specific title, please browse our online catalogue at https://capitadiscovery.co.uk/northyorkshire. There may be a small charge for this service and placing of a reservation using your borrower number and your PIN, selecting 'Supermobile' as your pick-up location. Free downloads of eBooks and audiobooks are available from website at www.northyorks.gov.uk/digital-library

If you are not a member of our libraries, you can join at the Super-Mobile Library. It is FREE. For enquiries, please call 01609 533878 or email supermobile@northyorks.gov.uk

Friends of Sheriff Hutton Village Hall 200 Club

June £25 prize winning numbers were 59, 68, 178,190 and 220.

Lillings Ambo Parish Council

Our next meeting will be on August 15th in the Refreshment Room of the Village Hall at 6.30pm.

We still have two vacancies for Lillings Ambo Parish Councillors. If you are interested in becoming a councillor, please come to the meeting. We will be delighted to see you. At the moment we only just have a quorum with three councillors. We need five councillors to ensure the running of a successful Parish Council. We look forward to seeing you at the meeting.

Music Extravaganza Evening, Farlington Village Hall, Saturday 20th Aug. at 7.30pm

Live music is back! Come and enjoy the summer sounds of three local bands in the intimate setting of Farlington Village Hall. The line-up features the close harmony singing of Sheriff Hutton's very own **Accord**; covers old, new, borrowed and blues from Farlington's **Unarmed Weasel**; and a rare live performance from Helmsley-based singer-songwriter **Nick Clarry**.

Tickets are only £10 and include admission, a free drink and a finger-buffet but get yours quick as they are only available in advance and are limited to 30. Contact Sue Scotter via email at secretary@farlington.org.uk or SMS on 07840 966041.

Glebe Conservation Area

Have you visited this peaceful and lovely place recently? If you haven't yet discovered it, access is via the gate at the southwest corner of the church yard, or through the gate in The Croft, between numbers 14 and 15. Are you a regular walker through its meadows, or have you rested a while on the bench at the top of the 11th century earthwork castle area and enjoyed the view?

If you have, you are very welcome, but have you thought how much it costs each year to maintain this spot? For example insurance alone is almost £500 and we have regular maintenance costs such as annual mowing and baling of over £150. We receive no external funding for these costs. For a modest £10 a year, you can become a valued Friend of the Glebe, and so help to stabilise our finances. There are now 49 Friends, but **we would very much like to increase that number.** For further details please contact Simon Sweeney email simon.sweeney@york.ac.uk, telephone 01347 878562.

Thank you

Eileen, Mark, Emma and Megan would like to thank everyone for their kind wishes, cards and flowers on the passing away of Ray.

Special thanks go to Rev. Steve for a beautiful church service, and also to Judy at Chapman Medd for being sensitive, professional and helping us through some sad times.

Thanks to Lisa and Ian at the Highwayman for the lovely food.

Eileen (Watson).

Sheriff Hutton Tennis Club

Junior Club Night: This has been well attended by our young members. Who will win this year? League Tennis

Mixed Doubles: The team are proving that they are worthy of their promotion to this higher division.

Well done! Perhaps promotion is on the cards again at the end of this season too.

Men's Doubles: After a slow start, due to lack of players, they are now back on form currently lying 3rd in their division. Fantastic news!

Ladies Doubles: It has been a troubled season for both teams due to lack of players. However there has been plenty of good tennis played.

Ladies: Dust off your tennis gear and join us on court next season.

Christine Thomas

Chair

www.clubspark.lta.org.uk/SheriffHuttonTennisClub

email: sheriffhuttontennisclub@gmail.com

Sheriff Hutton Nature Group

On 18 June we had the practical training session on Hedge Surveying led by Dr Barry Wright Principal Ecologist. Our group included members of the Nature and History Groups and also other interested parties. This focused mainly on one hedge which runs down from behind the Croft towards the Glebe. We learnt as a group how to complete two levels of survey using recording sheets to document indicator tree and plant species. This data will be analysed by Dr Wright as a tool for indicating the age and flora of ancient hedges. As you will imagine we are lucky to have a number of suitable hedges of antiquity in the area of our local villages. Our plan is to use what we have learnt from the practical session to apply to other hedges in the area. If you are interested in being involved in this going forward, please let us know via the contact details below.

We don't have any Nature Group events scheduled in August as this is peak holiday time. If you are aware of any local nature events, please let us know and we are happy to distribute to the group.

Please contact shnature@gmail.com or phone Sally on 01347 878272.

International Bat Night 27th to 28th August and Bat Surveys

This month it is International Bat Night. Bats are the only true flying mammals. A pipistrelle bat can eat up to 3,000 insects a night. Bats are interesting creatures in their own right and monitoring of certain species is also used as an indicator of biodiversity and environmental quality. Bats are surprisingly more closely rated to humans than they are to mice. To check for any local bat events contact https://www.bats.org.uk/support-bats/international-bat-night.

A positive report issued earlier this year indicated that at least 9 UK bat species are either stabilising or increasing. If you are interested, you can help the National Bat Monitoring Programme with local surveys. The introductory one, water surveys conducted in August does even not require a bat detector. See website for more details; nbmp.bats.org.uk/Surveys.aspx For more information on this or if you know of areas locally where you regularly see bats flying and/or roosting let the Nature Group know shnature@gmail.com or phone Sally on 01347 878272.

Gardening Club

The weigh-in for the great potato competition will take place on Tuesday 16 August at the Village Hall between 7.00 - 8.00 pm, so if you have entered make sure you bring your pot along

The Village Show

The Village Show this year is on 20 August – a week later than usual - which gives extra time to plan and prepare your entries and/or make sure you have the date in your diary. Take a look at the schedule, which was included with the July Village News and can be downloaded from the Home page of the Village website. There are loads of classes to enter; you just need to complete the form and bring your entries to the Village Hall between 9.30 and 11.30am.

The show is open to view from 2.00 - 4.00pm and entry is £1.50. There's a raffle and a café and an ice-cream van and a prize-giving; it's always a landmark village event and very enjoyable, so do come! If you can offer an hour or two to help on the day, then please contact Amanda Dick on shgardeningclub@gmail.com

Gardening tips

August is always a tricky month, as gardens seem to hit a lull unless you are madly harvesting vegetables. The flush of summer flowering is over with the days shortening. However there are still jobs to be done; box needs tidying along with hollies and other evergreens which might have been missed. Those with Leylandii hedges would be advised to trim now to enable regrowth. Shorten new growth on all but large trees of apples and pears to encourage fruiting buds to form. Frame pruning can be done in winter except for plums, cherries and any other stoned fruit which should be done now to allow healing and avoid winter disease. All the whippy growth on the wisteria can be cut back now to a few buds as growth slows. Daffodil bulbs are available now!

Open Gardens

12 of our villagers kindly opened their beautiful gardens on 11th and 12th June which proved to be so popular. The event coincided with Open Studios so the village provided its locals and visitors with a wonderful weekend of art and outdoor beauty.

St Helen's was the venue for the cafe and plant sale with the event, overall, raising £1896 which will be split equally between St Helen's Church, Yorkshire Air Ambulance and Friends of the Village Hall after costs have been deducted. A huge thank you to everyone who took part and raised funds and to Barry and Claire at the village shop for selling tickets. We've received so many wonderful compliments.

The event will go ahead next year in early June 2023, again in co-ordination with Open Studios in our village so, if you'd like to take part watch this space.

Friends of Sheriff Hutton Village Hall invite you to a Book and Puzzle Fair and Coffee Morning on Sunday 30th October 2022

10am to 1pm in Sheriff Hutton Village Hall

Please put this date in your diary to come and buy your supplies for the winter.

Could you also start collecting good quality second hand books and complete puzzles to make the event a success and to raise much needed funds for your Village Hall? If you don't have room to store them until October please contact......

Jenny Mcmillan 879175 to arrange a drop off time or collection.

History Group

Last month the History Group enjoyed a fascinating visit and talk by Margaret Shaw and Janet Bates from the Malton Museum. Entitled "Every Object Tells a Story" we were treated to just that: after a brief history of the museum and its several relocations, both past and projected, Janet brought round 9 different objects from the museum's collection for us to handle and examine and Margaret told us the stories associated with them.

First were a pair of small carved chalk figurines, dated to the iron age by context and rare artefacts – only a very few have been found in Britain and their actual purpose is still unknown.

A replica patera – a saucepan-like equivalent of a WW2 soldier's mess tin – was passed around – an essential piece of kit for any Roman soldier – marked with his name and found in 1878 near the Malton Roman fort; this was followed by a touching reminder of the real people of history – a child's footprint in a fired clay brick from Langton.

Further Roman finds followed –first a beautifully carved jet figure of a bear found with a child's burial within the Roman fort – possibly a protective charm to guard the child in the afterlife. Next was part of a 3rd century dedication tablet found in the 1920s, also in the fort area.

Four more items were given to us to handle and hear about: a medieval bronze weight for a steelyard, in the shape of a bird and a leather tankard – a commonly used item in all the best alehouses!. Another common item from the 1800s was a clay pipe – pieces of clay pipe stems are often found in older gardens – and bringing the collection more or less up to date was a group of biscuit and other tins – all beautifully decorated and probably from around the 1930s.

This was a really excellent visit – the chance to handle historic items (or replicas thereof) and to be told about their provenance and how they were related to the history of Ryedale was a privilege and a strong encouragement to visit the museum and learn more about our past.

Early in July some members of the History Group joined the village Nature Group in a practical demonstration of how to properly record hedgerows in the area, led by hedge expert Dr Barry Wright. This has significant implications in our ongoing task of understanding the historical landscape around Sheriff Hutton since Dr Wright showed us ways of gauging the age of a hedgerow and its significance in the overall pattern of land usage. We will be following up on this in the future and anyone interested in this should contact Peter Brown (details below) or Hugh Ainsley at hugh@ainsley.stargate.co.uk

Advance Notice

With no meeting in August, our next meeting will be at 7.30 in the Village Hall on September 30th when Hugh Ainsley will present "Two Men Went to War – A Village Story": a tale of two WW1 combatants with Sheriff Hutton connections - more details in next month's Village News!

For further information contact Meg on 01347 878136 or Linda on 07453 393286 or Peter Brown at peterbrown222.brown@btinternet.com

North Yorkshire Open Studios

We would like to thank everyone who was able to make it to North Yorkshire Open Studios in June. We saw so many visitors from the village and really do appreciate all the support you give us. Despite the first weekend being steady away we saw large numbers the second weekend. People from further afar are always amazed how beautiful and friendly the village is.

A big thank you and hopefully we can do it all again next year. Justine, Steve, Patrick and Louise.

Village Ramble

August's ramble is on **Thursday, August 25**th. It will be a congenial walk of about 5 miles in beautiful North Yorkshire. After the walking there will be a sociable pub lunch and more time to chat.

We meet at the Village Hall car park at 9.30am – new ramblers are always welcome. It is not a problem if you do not have a car, lifts will be available.

Village Market

The May market boasted more stallholders outside than ever before. The cafe raised £430 for Strensall Tigers, well done! June's market cafe was hosted by the Market team and co-ordinated by Melanie Hunt who, as always, organises a fantastic team. The £507 funds raised have gone go to the DEC Ukraine with the collection buckets raising £117.56 which went to the British Red Cross Ukraine fund.

Over the last few months we have welcomed some new stallholders and now host a plethora of local businesses offering you something to eat, drink, for the home, the garden, for your pets, gift ideas and, simply a great place to meet up. The team of volunteers work hard to provide our village with an amazing monthly event and, so we may continue to do this alongside raising funds for our community whilst supporting small, local and independent businesses, we ask that you pop down and support our stallholders who really do have some amazing produce.

Over the last few months we have noticed that the market has become busier with stallholders but quieter with visitors. Our volunteers have worked so hard since the start back in 2018/19. We want to keep this community event running but rely hugely on the public to support it and, without an increase in visitors, the future of our market could be at risk.

So, do pop along, you'll be assured of a warm welcome at our next market on Sunday 21st August, 1030am - 1.30pm, however until then "thank you" to all of the volunteers, stallholders and visitors. Sheriff Hutton Village Market Team

Message from the Jumblies

What a scorching hot day for our July Jumble Sale. Thank you to everyone who donated jumble and those who came along to buy. The total raised was £1901 for Marie Curie Support, Kirkbymoorside Group.

Many thanks to the Bowling Club for allowing the Marie Curie volunteers to use their facilities as due to other commitments they were unable to provide refreshments this time. Money raised helped to boost the total of £1901.

We are having a rest during August to enjoy the summer weather. Our next Jumble Sale will be on the 10th September in aid of Swinton Brass Band. (Our last for this year.) Also on 24th September we will be holding our 23rd Annual Macmillan World's Biggest Coffee Morning. This event is always very popular so please make a note in your diary and remember to bring along your small change to add to Elaine's Money Tree.

Another very popular stall is Bonnie's Pre-Loved Jewellery Stall. Those of you who came to the Jubilee Day Celebrations will have had a chance to see her wonderful stall and all the super, super jewellery on sale. If you don't normally come along to our Coffee Mornings it is well worth coming to see what she has on sale at unbelievable prices. You can also have a refreshing drink and delicious scone or cake with all proceeds going to support Macmillan Cancer Care. This event is open to all ages so come along and meet up with friends and make some new ones.

More information on both these events will be in the September Village News

Reminder – It isn't long until November and Remembrance time. We are always needing more poppies to replace those that are starting to look a bit worse for wear. If you are able to knit or crochet some for us and need a pattern please contact Barbara Grinham on 01347 878476.

Stay Safe
Penny Bean – Sheriff Hutton Jumblies
Turning cast offs into cash
01347 878392

The Methodist Church

I wonder what you think when you hear the word "church". What mental picture does it conjure up for you? Perhaps it makes you think of a specific building, one where you attended a funeral, a baptism or a wedding. Perhaps it makes you think of a certain person, a minister or a vicar you have met or maybe a person or a congregation you associate with the word church. It might be a word which makes you deeply uncomfortable and unwelcome or one which in its familiarity gives you a sense of belonging and welcome. For many "church" is about something that is done on a Sunday morning but church is much more than that.

Church is not about buildings. You don't need a building to be a church. In the Ukraine church has met in bombed out cellars, in underpasses and beneath bridges. Church is the people gathering together and Jesus gathering with them. That is it. Everything else is just decoration.

Wednesday morning is one of my favourite mornings of the week. That's when we have our coffee morning in the Miss Ward Room at the Methodist Church. There's something special about coffee morning. As we sit around the table drinking coffee or tea and eating biscuits, we draw closer together in the stories we tell; in the news of family and friends; in the sharing of memories of childhood, youth and adulthood; in the discussions of holiday plans or of holidays taken; and, in the laughter of the jokes and the banter we make together.

It may not feel like church and indeed it is not church in the sort of formal, religious service, sat in rows, singing hymns, listening to readings and sermons which we think constitutes church. It is church in a much wider and possibly deeper sense. It is a place where no one is turned away, all are welcome, old or young, people of all faiths and people of none. You don't even need money as there is no charge, there is a basket for donations by the door where no one monitors who gives what. No prayers, no hymns, just a simple hot drink and a biscuit and making time for each other.

In an age where companies, government and the NHS have pushed human contact well down the list of priorities, compounded by the way we have become used to isolation in the pandemic, our small gathering is, I hope, a place of genuine warmth and love where we can establish real relationships. A place of encounter where we can all be valued and know through this the love of Jesus.

The last verse of Marty Haugen's song 'Let us build a house where love can dwell' is what I think of when I hear the word "church". We find it on a Wednesday morning as we share our coffee and biscuits:

Let us build a house where all are named, their songs and visions heard And loved and treasured, taught and claimed, as words within the Word. Built of tears and cries and laughter, prayers of faith and songs of grace, Let this house proclaim from floor to rafter:all are welcome, all are welcome in this place

So, if you find yourself feeling in need of company or at a loose end or just fancy a drink and a biscuit on a Wednesday morning, come and join us between 10.00 and 11.15 at the Miss Ward Room in the Methodist Church. All are welcome in this place.

Wishing you a wonderful summer, may God bless you all. John Hayward, Methodist Minister

Services in August 2022

7th 10.30 a.m. Mr David Marwood 14th 10.30 a.m. Rev David Priestnall 21st 10.30 a.m. Mr David Marwood 28th 10.30 a.m. Mrs Elaine Thompson

Additional Activity

Wednesdays 09.30 a.m. Morning Prayers and Quiet Meditation in the Chapel 10.00 a.m. Drop in for Coffee and Chat in the Miss Ward room.

St. Helen's in August 2022

We have had three really fabulous weddings recently:- Ally and Dave in April, Amelia and Olly in June and Ella and Ben in July. They were all very special occasions, and it was so lovely to see the church full, the spectacular flowers and everyone looking so smart and summery. All three brides looked absolutely beautiful and all three couples radiantly happy.

We have another wedding to look forward to this year and three baptisms in August. It's really good to see families coming into church for all these special occasions.

In addition to the usual services this month we have our first Pet Service on 7th August at 2pm in the churchyard. We hope that as many pets as possible will bring their humans with them. If your pet can't come themselves then please bring a photo. It will be a very informal, short service with tea/ coffee and cake afterwards. If you can't make the service or it's not your thing then please come and have refreshments anyway and sit in the lovely churchyard. The St. Helen's Café is used to opening now! The Pet Service is sponsored by Everything But The Pet and doggy bags will be provided for those dogs bringing their humans with them!

Services in August are:-

7th August Pet service at 2pm in the churchyard or in the church if wet. Tea/coffee and cake afterwards at 2.20pm

14th August – Holy Communion at 10.00am

28th August – Morning Worship at 10.00am

Please contact Jill Donaldson Hodges on 878595 or 07968 052118 if you have any queries or in case of the Pet Service, Betsy and Millie (our pets) on the same numbers.

St Leonard's, Farlington

Sunday August 14th is *Loaf Mass* time at St Leonard's! This is the special service in the church calendar celebrating the ancient festival of 'Lammas' – the start of the harvest. Come along and join us for this simple service and special occasion which is highly relevant to St Leonard's place as a church at the centre of a farming community. After the service there will be light refreshments in the churchyard – God's Garden – or, if wet we can stay under God's Umbrella in church.

Services in August

- Sunday : August 14th: 11.15am: **Lammastide**. Celebrating the ancient festival of Lammas, followed by refreshments
- Sunday: August 28th: 11.15am: Holy Communion (BCP)

Private Prayer. The church is open every day for private prayer and 'quiet time' and the churchyard is open at all times.

Farlington Pop-up Tea Room

This popular event is back for another year! The Pop-up Tea Room returns to Farlington Village Hall over the August Bank Holiday weekend raising money for St Leonard's church. Our opening days will be **Saturday 27th**, **Sunday 28th and Bank Holiday Monday (29th), 11.00am – 3.00pm**. Join us on one or all of those days for sandwiches, delicious cakes, scrumptious tarts as well as tea and coffee.

Sheriff Hutton Bowling Club

The new season is continuing with satisfactory progress, blessed by good weather in the main but sometimes too hot. Our Vets League position is mid table and should improve.

The Monday in-house league was won by team "Jack Flash" – Paul (skip), Cherry and Wendy. Our thoughts are with our President, Bernard Walker, who organises this competition and who is in respite care at the time of writing.

The Club is currently playing Monday afternoons at 2pm (Internal League], Tuesday evenings at 6.30pm (informal) and Wednesday afternoons at 2pm (League or Club competitions). We are always seeking new members – several who have recently joined are already leading members of the Club teams.

The Clubhouse is supporting the Jumblies by serving teas and cakes provided by Club members or run by the charity associated with the jumble sale. Ably led by Cherry and Penny, we provided the July Village Market Café, raising approximately £500.

Sheriff Hutton Bridge Cricket Club

July was another good month for the club with much success on the pitch and some great fun off it. On the juniors usual Thursday training night Matty Fisher came down to get involved in coaching and then playing with the youngsters for what seemed to be an eternity; there were many happy smiling faces, not every day you get a chance to play with an England test player. We had a BBQ and various fund raising activities which all made for a great club night.

The 1st XI have had a mixed month with a loss to Woodhouse Grange in the league and a further loss to Driffield off the last ball in the semi-final of the 20/20 however great delight in beating York at York in the league and Beverley at home somewhat convincingly. York was a good win with runs for Dulash and new boy Will Bennison who also had three wickets along with Ash Watson.

Ash Watson figured again in the destruction of Beverley with 7 for 29 who were bowled out for 75 and Bridge knocking them off for the loss of one wicket.

Success also came in the Viking cup against Elsecar from the Yorkshire League South; Bridge posted 270 in 40 overs with a century from Dulash and contributions from Tommy Hudson (47) and Adam Fisher (38) and a 27 off 10 balls from Isaac Giannini.

Although rain affected, the visitors were never in the hunt and lost by 57 runs with wickets for Freddie Collins (3) and Dave Henstock (2).

The 2nd XI have had a decent month with good wins over league leaders Thirsk and Studley Royal but an inexplicable defeat at the hands of Bolton Percy. Skipper Jack Hugill made an impressive 104 against Studley with David Hull helping himself to four wickets.

The Thirsk game was completely one sided with the visitors being bowled out for 118, Danny Cass and Harry Sutcliffe being the pick of the bowlers with four apiece. Tatenda, Will Warren and Harry Sutcliffe knocked them off.

Bolton Percy was a "bad day at the office"

The 3rd XI had a good month with 2 wins and a loss the wins came against Pocklington with a great chase of 235; runs from Rich Ainley, Andy Frank and skipper Tom Magee. They also beat Westoe convincingly bowling them out for 95. In between was a bad loss to high flying Heslington 1st team.

The 4ths have had a poor month losing all three matches, two by small margins in high scoring matches. There have been some good individual performances the pick being a century for Neil Cowton against Hillam and Monk Fryston.

Junior matches have been a mixed bag but the u11 A team march on to the cup final against Acomb and a league decider also against Acomb.

The u15s beat Woodhouse convincingly but lost to York just as convincingly.

The u13s battle on with losses to Clifton, York and Acomb, there have been some individual success with Captain Sam Giannini and Olly Kettlewell leading the way.

As usual the u9s are a mixed bag with wins and losses in equal measures as the youngsters make their way in the game.

Both The Castle grounds and the Bridge grounds are in excellent condition but both needing some rain. Visiting sides have been impressed with the playing conditions.

Collective Village Oil Buying Group - Is Now Active Again Next Order Early September

The next oil order is planned for delivery:

Approximately from early September with Order cut-off Friday 12 August 2022.

Please note that due to the current volatility of the oil price BATA will currently only guarantee a price per litre if they can deliver within a week of the order. If not, the price will be confirmed up or down nearer delivery. Also current prices are unfortunately very much higher than previously currently around 90p per litre including VAT due to the economic situation. We will keep you in the loop on this after the order.

This is open to members of the Village Oil Buying Group and in addition anyone who wants to join in Sheriff Hutton, Lilling, Whenby, Farlington and Stittenham. There is no need to order each time. If you have already given your details to the group, you will receive a reminder in advance of the deadlines asking for confirmation on whether you require an order and if so the details.

The group, run by volunteers purely for the convenience and to provide savings to Villagers, was set up many years ago buying heating oil as a group for Sheriff Hutton and Lilling. It now includes in addition Whenby, Farlington and Stittenham. This offers a saving on ordering individually of up to 10%.

If you would like to join please email us at sheriffhuttonoil@gmail.com with your name, email, back up phone number, address, location of oil tank and oil order or request to be added to database. The minimum quantity which can be ordered is 500 litres, but you can order any number of litres above that. Payment can be made to the driver or by phone to BATA within 7 days of the delivery. Please note to enable the group to work your details will be held on a database, and certain details e.g. name and order shared with the rest of the group and name, address and contact details will be provided to BATA or a future oil provider in connection with oil orders. Privacy statement available on request.

Contact sheriffhuttonoil@gmail.com to join the group, we look forward to hearing from you.

STILLINGTON FISHERIES

finest skinless haddock and cod

Tues / Wed / Thursday 5.00 - 7.00 Friday & Saturday 11.45 – 1.30 & 5.00 – 7.00 Closed Sunday and Monday The Green, Stillington, YO61 1JX Tel: 01347 811 747

Willow Farm Produce

Neil & Sally Fairweather

Seasonal Homegrown Plants, Fruit & Vegetables. Home Produced Honev. Handmade Natural Christmas Wreaths, Fresh Farm Eggs, Market Stall Hire Ash Tree House, Bracken Hill, Sheriff Hutton

Tel: 07590 676 929 or 07719 624 033 www.willowfarmproduce.com

York Wines

Independent Wine Merchants Wines for all occasions including gifts, weddings and events

Visit www.yorkwines.co.uk to see our full range of

Wholesale service also offered Tel: 01347 878716

Shop open daily except Sundays

Spanish (Talk)

Anna Martinez-Armitage Spanish Tutor

Courses for people of all ages and abilities Business Courses - Interpreting & Translations Conversational & Holiday Spanish

Tel: 07800 634510

W: www.spanish-talk.com W: www.books4spanish.com

Simply Sharp Sharp SHARPENING SERVICE

Scissors • Clipper Blades • Knives **Carpentry & Gardening Tools**

For precision sharpening with fast turnaround & competitive pricing contact 01347 666507



Simply2 Pet Products Simply2 Quality pet toys, treats, grooming products & healthcare from leading brands including Suitical & KONG

www.simply2pets.com

Sheriff Hutton Post Office and Stores 01347 878 331

opening times:

- Mon Fri 8.00am 5.30pm
 - Sat 8.00am 12.30pm
- Sun 10.00am 12.00pm
- Post Office opens at 9.00am Find us on Facebook

Alison Massingham Flowers

Fresh Flowers for Every Occasion Made to Order

The Flower Shop, Spring Street, Easingwold Tel: 01347 822 963 or 07786574359

pizza's world

Pizzas : Kebabs : Burgers : Parmesans : Off-licence Sunday - Thursday 4 - 10.30pm (CLOSED Tuesday) Friday and Saturday 4 – 11pm

> **Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate** Tel: 01347 878 967

Pilates and Circuit Training

in Sheriff Hutton

Children's Swimming Lessons with 'Swimming with Linzi'

> **2** 07583 936 246 linzifitness@gmail.com

> fb ...swimmingwithlinzi

Everything But The Pet

Supplying most brands of dog food and natural treats at a competitive price

free delivery in the Sheriff Hutton area.

Also, dog walking, day care & boarding in our home from home environment. Fully Insured, first aid, references available Contact Louise on 01347 878619, 07592532619

Email. njs.sanctuary58@gmail.com or visit website www.nicolashealthsanctuary.com"

Nicola Joy-Smith

SANCTUARY at Nesslyn, Sheriff Hutton

Qualified therapist and specialist nurse offering a full range

of beauty treatments including removal of skin tags and

small moles and health and wellbeing advice.

Tel: 07475415374 or 01347 878782

The Lanes Yorkersgate

Malton The Biggest Little Toy Shop Toys-Games-Homewares-Gifts **Health Food & Body Care** Visit us or shop on line for the best deals around. Free village delivery www.wwsm.co.uk 01653 602880 sales@wwsm.co.uk

≫ Scissor Line Salon **≫**

Main Street, Stillington

UNISEX HAIRDRESSING & BEAUTY ROOM

With Competitive Prices and Quality Products ** Now Open Monday - Friday ** call us on 01347 811 757

Discounts for Senior Citizens

Sarah Douglas



Contact **2 07854 801 260**

or see website www.SarahDouglas.co.uk

Just Because... by Lexi

Handmade, Personalised Crafts and **Greetings Cards** for every occasion. Eco-friendly; plastic free.

Website: www.bylexi.co.uk justbecause.bylexi@gmail.com Mobile: 07817 599471



Keepers Cottage Crafts, Collectables & Antiques, Flaxton

... including handcrafted patchwork items, silk paintings, greetings cards, fabric & more ...

Open: Thursday to Sunday: 12 noon to 5pm, Tel: 07504 219015 / www.keeperscottagecraftsandantiques.co.uk

Poppy Caterers Limited

15 – 17 Sheriff Hutton Industrial Park Quality freshly prepared food All events catered for Weddings & Parties delivered buffets, cakes & dinner parties

> Please call: 01347 878 628 info@poppycaterers.co.uk

MORSE COACHES & **TAXI HIRE**

Tel: 01347 878 969

www.morse-coaches.com admin@morsecoaches.com

NICOLA'S CUISINE OUTSIDE CATERING

Tailor Made Menus Ready Prepared Meals Delivered Crockery, Cutlery & Glass Hire

Tel: 01904 468 220 or 07860 612 622 Email: nicola@nicolas-cuisine.co.uk



Puddleducks

Award Winning Children's Nursery Open 7.30 - 6.00pm

Purpose built, modern facilities Fully Qualified, Professional Team Ofsted Outstanding ~

Tel: 01347 878 648

www.puddleducksyork.co.uk



Hall Farm

Boutique Luxury B&B and Holiday Cottage Sally Hemingway

YO60 7TW

2 miles from Sheriff Hutton and Castle Howard

2 01347 878 386

info@hallfarmhouseyork.co.uk In-house Chef

THE TREE FELLA

Forestry and Aboricultural Contractors

All aspects of domestic and commercial tree surgery, forestry, stump removal, winch work, vegetation clearance, mobile firewood processing, log splitting and biomass chipping. Kiln dried logs for sale.

Tel: 01347 810 491 or 07725 053 449 www.samthetreefella.co.uk



WRIGHT'S



COAL MERCHANTS LTD

www.johndruryandson.co.uk iohndrurvandson@btconnect.com

Tel: 01759 371 319



PETER BEAN BUILDING

Farm Building: Concreting Home Extension & Repairs Tarmacadam and Block Paving **Excavation and Drainage**

> Tel: 01347 879 107 or 07836 623 188



Renovation New Build Conservatories Driveways M: 0772 769 4428

Extensions

Repairs

Conversions

STEPHEN SHIPLEY T/A D R Shipley

Builders and Contractors

6, Warwick Close, Sheriff Hutton Tel: 01347 879 173

Mob: 07850 783 842

EDWARD HULL

BUILDER and CONTRACTOR

Tel: 01347 878 354 Mob: 07702 661 664 **DAVID HULL** Plumbing and Heating Mob: 07715 943 381

JONATHAN HULL

GRANVILLE G HULL & SON Ltd.

for all new Bathrooms, Tiling, Central Heating, New Boilers and Repairs Registered Installer

Tel: 01347 878 267

York Boilers Ltd **Derek Precious**

Worcester Bosch Accredited Gold Installer

Office: 01904 490 421 or Mobile: 07740 493 903 derekprecious@hotmail.com

Aerial Services – York.co.uk

Fed up with poor reception? ... Still running off your Old Aerial System? We offer: Fully Insured professional service Your property left clean and tidy We supply our own vacuums! Call Steve on 01904 238 107 or

07972181025 steve@aerialservices.uk.com

DUO HANDIMAN

Handyman services to the Sheriff Hutton area

No job too small

Please call Michael Binnersley

Tel: 07977 226 595

Howardian Contracts

Tracked 360 Excavators 1.5 – 8.5 tonne tracked operated digger hire Drainage, drain repairs, ditching landscaping & pond excavation

Contact: Guy Unsworth 07778 589 952

DENTAL SURGEONS

New Patients Welcome Early Morning Surgery

Robert Glover: Helen Halliburton

96 The Mount, York Tel: 01904 623 436

PURE DENTAL YORK

formerly Richard Fisher & Associates

Neil Martin ~ Mark Bentley Zareen Ashraff ~ Jonathan Hindley

Martin House, 24 Barley Rise, Strensall York YO32 5AA

Tel: 01904 490 060

Howardian Dental Practice

Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate

WE go the extra mile so YOU don't have to!

Convenient, approachable, professional Dr Christine Parker BDS

Telephone 878 111

Neil Eshelby Painter and Decorator

Free Estimates: Interior & Exterior 68 Anthea Drive. Huntington, York YO31 9DD Tel: 01904 654 523

Mobile: 07704 403 358 Email: theeshes68@btinternet.com

PAUL NELSON

3 Castle View. Sheriff Hutton

FOR ALL YOUR PAINTING AND **DECORATING**

Tel: 01347 878 185

CATHY CUNNINGHAM

CREATIVE INTERIOR DESIGN ALL TYPES OF DECORATING **PAINTING • WALLPAPERING** FURNITURE PAINTING

Tel: (Bulmer) 01653 618152 cathymcunningham@icloud.com

Flaxton Forge

Artist Blacksmith & Fabricator Bespoke Ironwork made to Commission

Contact: Tom Heys: 07861316672 Website: www.flaxtonforge.co.uk

J SKELTON GARAGE SERVICES LTD

MOT Testing, Servicing & Repairs

Discount Tyres & Exhausts Electrics & Engine Diagnostics Air Conditioning & Wheel Alignment

3-5 Dale Road, Sheriff Hutton, York, YO60 6RZ www.j-skelton.co.uk

Tel: 01347 878 790

BEAUMONT'S GARAGE

MOT Testing Repairs: Servicing

Tel: 01347 878 326

Village Regular Activities

Sun	10.00am	Morning Service	Parish Church but check in church for details						
	10.30am	Morning Service	Methodist Church						
Mon				7.00pm	Badminton	Village Hall			
Tues	9.15am	Pilates	Village Hall	7.00pm	Circuit Training	Village Hall			
	10.30am	Pilates	Village Hall	8.00pm	Pilates	Village Hall			
Wed	9.30am	Yoga	Village Hall						
	10.00am	Drop-in for Coffee	Miss Ward Room						
	10.00am	Ladies Tennis	Tennis Club						
Thurs	9.45am	Babes & Toddlers	Village Hall						

Additional Activities in August

Tue	2 nd	12.30pm	30pm Pensioners Luncheon Club in the Village Hall		
Wed	10 th	2pm	Ladies group meeting in the Village Hall, Afternoon Cream Tea		
Fri	12 th	10-12noon	Super Mobile Library in the Village Hall car park		
		7.30pm	Parish Council meeting in the Village Hall		
Mon	15 th	6.30pm	Lillings Ambo Parish Council meeting in the Village Hall		
Tue	16 th	7-8pm	7-8pm Potato weigh in at the Village Hall		
Sat	20 th	2 – 4pm	- 4pm Sheriff Hutton Village Show in the Village Hall		
		7.30pm	Music Extravaganza in Farlington Village Hall		
Sun	21 st	10.30-1.30	Sheriff Hutton Village Market at the Village Hall		
Thur	25 th	9.30am	Village Ramble meet in the Village Hall car park		
Sat- Mon	27 th - 29 th	11 – 3pm	Pop up café for St Leonards church in Farlington Village Hall		

Dates to Note

Sept	6 th	12.30pm	Pensioners' Luncheon Club in the Village Hall		
Sept	10 th	2.00pm	Jumblies Sale in the Village Hall in aid of Swinton Brass Band		
	21 st	7.30pm	Gardening Club, Peter Williams Unnatural Gardening, Village Hall		
	24 th		Jumblies "World's Biggest Coffee Morning" for Macmillan Cancer Care		
	30 th	7.30pm	Sheriff Hutton History Group meeting in the Village Hall		
Oct	15 th	1-4pm	"What's on in Sheriff Hutton" event in the Village Hall		
	19 th	7.30pm	Gardening Club, Alastair Fitter 'Friendly Mycorrhizal Fungi', Village Hall		
	29 th	12.00	Sheriff Hutton History Group Annual Event in the Village Hall 12.00 – 4.00pm		
	30 th	10-1pm	Friends of the Village Hall Book & Jigsaw Sale and Coffee Morning in the Village Hall		
Nov	16 th	7.30pm	Gardening Club, AGM, Village Hall		
	25 th	7.30pm	Sheriff Hutton History Group meeting in the Village Hall		
	26 th	11-3pm	Christmas Market at St Helen's Church		
Dec	2 nd	7.30pm	St Leonard Farlington Grand Christmas Prize Bingo in Sheriff Hutton Village Hall		
2023					
Jan	7 th		UCCC New Year Party		
April	29 th		UCCC Village Auction		

To Hire the Village Hall, call 07894 734446 or email SHVHbookings@gmail.com

To contact the Village News production team email <u>villagenews@sheriffhutton.co.uk</u> or call Richard and Wendy Haste (878581), Brian and Lynne Shepherd (878310)

Peter Hepburn (878795) or Melanie Hunt (878711)

Items for the September Village News must reach the Editors by no later than August 18th